
 

  

The Vision  
άCƻǊ ǘƘŜ ±L{Lhb ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ ȅŜǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΦέ Daniel 10:14 Volume 12, Issue 09 September 2019 

                       As some of you may recall, I had  
             the opportunity of serving as a     
             youth and associate pastor at      
             Velda Rose in the early 1970's. It    
            cannot  be overstated how the world is 
        vastly different now than what it was forty  
   years ago. The broader culture, the local church, the 
world, and the community have all dramatically 
changed! I was talking with one of our members recently 
who was a member of Velda Rose "back in the day" 
when I was the associate pastor. We were conversing 
about how things have changed, for both good and not 
so good, and about the various ministries in the larger 
church and also at Velda Rose. In particular, as we were 
going down memory lane, it was fascinating to listen to 
the things this member remembered in the life of our 
church and community.  She noted how society and 
church have changed and brought new challenges and 
opportunities to do ministry, especially in what some 
ǿƻǳƭŘ Ŏŀƭƭ άǳƴƻǊǘƘƻŘƻȄέ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ 
ministries that we needed to "beef up" at Velda Rose. 
     Then she, without prompting, told me what Velda 
Rose Church meant to her over the years, and in particu-
lar, what would be different for her if Velda Rose were to 
suddenly vanish. In a time when we find the future of the 
United Methodist Church in question, I found her com-
ments insightful. I asked her, "What specifically would 
you miss if Velda Rose were no longer here?" She said 
that she would miss worshipping without her friends for 
whom she has come to love and care about. Persons that 
she met in this fellowship through a journey of fifty years 
were a continuous part of her "life community." She re-
flected on how she would miss the Bible studies, the mu-
sic, the preaching, and the thoughtful planning given to 
worship. She also expressed that she had grown to 
deeply appreciate the United Methodist vision of open 
doors, open hearts, and open minds, and the opportuni-
ties to serve and learn. She even reflected on how she 
would miss our somewhat obsessive "navel-gazing" as 
we struggle with tough social issues!  

     She also said something else that was deeply reveal-
ing. She recounted that at one terribly difficult time in 
her life, her friends at Velda Rose supported her faith, 
and because of that personal empowerments, he was 
able to go on. She said, "In the darkest time my commu-
nity supported me, and from that day I have continued 
to support my church."  Near the end of our conversa-
tion, she said, "I am a work in progress, and with my 
church, Christ is helping me to find my way." I appreci-
ated her willingness to share her perceptions. 
     More than anything else, what stuck with me was her 
comment, "I am a work in progress, and with my church, 
Christ is helping me to find my way." I can remember 
thinking after I left the conversation, "Isn't that exactly 
what we are supposed to be doing?" Is not our task to 
ƘŜƭǇ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ 
support of a community of faith, and along the way pro-
vide opportunities to grow in one's knowledge and love 
of Christ? I think that gets close to what God has called 
us to do!  
     This reflection of what one of our members disclosed 
could be shared and built upon by many of you. I have 
listened to a good number of your stories! They support 
in a deep and significant way a fundamental part of 
άǿƘƻέ we are, namely, an imperfect family of faith seek-
ing to become effective disciples of Jesus Christ, persons 
who make a difference in the world. In the end, that is 
the purpose for which we join together!  
     Let us keep that in mind as we enter the Fall season at 
Velda Rose. Soon new programs will begin and our win-
ter family will return. It will be a time when we are chal-
lenged to think about how we celebrate God's blessings 
and to uplift His grace and love and presence in our 
midst. Let us remember who we are! A people vast and 
diverse, sinners who are redeemed, imperfect but who 
are called together to work in this Sacred Ground called 
the Church. Let us remember that we live in both peril-
ous but exciting times, and with God's direction, together 
we can create ministries for the transformation of our 
church, community, and the world. 

Pastor Larry 
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      Victory Outreach church is across the street from Velda Rose UMC.  This is an international Christian 
ministry called to the task of evangelizing and discipling the hurting people of the world.  One of their 
specialized ministries is working with those that are struggling with drug/alcohol addictions and gang 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ Řƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ aŜƴ ϧ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƘƻƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŎŜƴǘŜǊǎΣ 
offering the message of hope found in Jesus Christ. 

     ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ Ŏƛǘȅ ƻŦ aŜǎŀ ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ aŜƴΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ 
house up to 15 men, as they are enrolled in their rehabilitation program. They are already housing 7 
men, and 2 of them were referred through our church office.  

     Every week, the church office receives requests for assistance from families with children, as well as 
single men and single women.  Some of these individuals are struggling with addictions or with their 
ƎŀƴƎ ŀŦŦƛƭƛŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ hŦǘŜƴǘƛƳŜǎΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀŘŜǉǳŀǘŜƭȅ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ǘƘŜƳΣ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ 
welcoming them, react negatively towards themτbecause of their appearance and the way they are 
dressed, and reject them.   

     ±ƛŎǘƻǊȅ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ aŜƴΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ 
monthly food boxes through our food pantry.  Through the Samaritan fund, we were able to help them 
with their start-up costs for their utilities and a tank of gas for their pick-up truck.  

     Velda Rose UMC is known as a generous church with a passionate heart towards helping our 
neighbors and our community.  On Sunday-Sept 1st, we are launching a drive to collect toiletries for the 
aŜƴΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ƻŦ ±ƛŎǘƻǊȅ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘΦ  If you are able to help with bath towels or twin-size bed sheets, bring 
them to the lobby in the Sanctuary, and place them in the shopping carts.   
 
     /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ άƻŦŦŜǊ ǘƘŜƳ /ƘǊƛǎǘέ ōȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ 
the first or second time.  We are called as a beacon of hope in helping those who are struggling with life 
issues about their present and/or future realities.  We are called to faithfully go out and engage our 
community with our prayers, our presence, our gifts, our service, and our witness.   
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    One of the preaching opportunities I had this sum-
mer was at our home church, Shepherd of the Valley, 
the one where our kids grew up.  We were there dur-
ƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άƎƭƻǊȅ ŘŀȅǎΣέ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ слл ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
membership roles and large groups of children and 
teens. There were five full adult classes during the 
dedicated Sunday School hour.  It was such an amaz-
ing time to be a part of that church as they did re-
markable missions and created great opportunities 
for fellowship and outreach. Rev. Rex Sprink and his 
wife, Margaret, who served that congregation for 30 
years (!) were boisterous, fun-loving and inven-
tive.  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŘŜŀǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ƴƻǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ улΩǎΦ 
 

     Bob and I both looked forward to going back.  But 
the time there was bittersweet. The campus looks 
tattered and worn.  In one pew sat a couple who mar-
ried a couple of years before I left the church.  Now 
they have grandkids! In another pew was Debbie, 
whose young husband sadly had died a handful of 
years ago.  In yet another pew were the parents of a 
good friend who had passed away the summer I was 
first ordained. We recognized about half of the peo-
ple, all much older now.  But the saddest part was 
how that once vital congregation has shrunk.   
 

     There were, at most, 40 people in worship.     
 

     I have had the occasion to preach at several of our 
churches since I retired in 2014.  Every one of them 
has the same story as Shepherd of the Valley. Shrink-
ing, lacking funds, lacking children, lacking young 
people, lacking energy.  It is so heartbreaking. That 
said, every church I have visited still has a core of 
dedicated, hopeful people who are hanging on by 
their fingertips, trying to find the key to go back to 
what they once were.  Frankly, so are we, here at 
Velda Rose. 
     IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎΦ  None of our churches can go 
back to what we once were.  It is a different age. It is 
a different time. People are different.  bƻΣ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ 

go back, oh but friends, we can certainly go forward 
ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  Take an-
ƻǘƘŜǊ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ Ƴȅ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜΣ ά¢ƛŘōƛǘǎ ƻŦ 
¢ǊǳǘƘΦέ ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǿǊƻƴƎΦ .ǳǘ ŀƭƭ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƭƻǎǘ ƛŦ 
we just quit fretting, quit mourning the past and 
forge a new path forward.  LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪΣ ōǳǘ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ 
blessing if we work together to figure out what will 
reach the new generations, the ones who may not 
even have a clue why church might be a wonderful 
and important thing. 
 
     IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǘƛŘōƛǘ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻƴΥ  in Arizona over 40% of 
children are born to single mothers.  How does that 
single statistic change the reality of the community 
we would like to reach out to?  What are we doing to 
make church a place that serves their needs? How do 
we go about finding that out?  That is a key to 
growth. We can grow if we begin honestly looking at 
stats like these and deal with their realities. 
 
     I feel a new energy, a new excitement in Velda 
Rose during the last year.  I pray we will harness that 
energy and go boldly into a future that is as yet, un-
charted, but definitely thrilling because whenever we 
go where Christ would lead us, it is all good! 

 

Blessings,  
 

Pastor Pam 
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¢ƘŜ ǎƻƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘΦ 
 

Join us for hot dogs and I CAN ONLY IMAGINEτ 
the inspiring and unknown true story behind 

MercyMe's beloved, chart-topping song that brings 
ǳƭǘƛƳŀǘŜ ƘƻǇŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ άƎǊƛǇǇƛƴƎ  ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǇƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴŜǎǎέτFriday, September 20 at 

5:00 PM in Martin Hall. 
(Rated ages 10+ on Common Sense Media)  

 Cost: Free 

Sign up: At the Welcome  

kiosk, or church office! 

Wƻƛƴ ¦ǎ ŦƻǊ άL-/ƻƴƴŜŎǘέ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ п ŀƴŘ мм ŀǘ сΥлл ta ƛƴ aŀǊǘƛƴ Iŀƭƭ 
Engaging guests and visitors helps us Build New and Vital Relationships. 
 

We are all interested in growing our church and welcoming new folks into an inclusive, 
welcoming fellowship. We want to truly reflect what it means for Velda Rose to have 
Open Doors, Open Minds, and Open Hearts. Come and join us as we learn about new 
ways of connecting with our brothers and sisters in Christ and in our broader community. 
Then Χ 
 

Join us for Back to Church Sunday on October 4 as we begin a month-long celebration of what it means to be a 
Church in Vital Ministry as we Connect with one Another and the Community! 
 

Let us witness to our mission as being A Courageous Church Loving Like Jesus, Acting for Justice, and United in 
Hope! 

Often referred to as Netflix for Christians, Pureflix offers clean entertain-
ment with faith and family values. 

Thousands of feel-good movies, inspirational documentaries, laugh-out-loud 
TV shows, and uplifting original content. 

Sign up for a Free trial on our Web page:  http://veldarose.org/connect/
give/ and click the link!  

http://veldarose.org/connect/give/
http://veldarose.org/connect/give/


 

5 

Sunday mornings at 10:30τled by Jeff Ferm 
 

* Study: The book of Acts  
* Martin Hall 
 

Everyone is welcome to come enjoy an interactive study 
of the book of Acts led by Jeff Ferm. The only resource 
ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ƛǎ ŀ .ƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƻƻŘ ƘǳƳƻǊΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ǿŀƛǘ 
with the apostles to receive the spirit, walk the road to 
Damascus with Paul, and end up with a deep under-
standing of the early church. Jeff invites you all to come 
& join in! 

The J.O.Y. Class resumes Sunday, September 1st at 
8:00 AMτled by Tom Ross 
 

* Study/Fall Theme: God 
* Room B  
 

This fall, our lessons focus on God, what it means that 
we are created in God's image, and what it means to 
worship God alone.  
 
Units: God, God the Creator, In God's Image, & Worship 
 

 
Coming Wednesday, October 9: 

 

Breaking the Code: Understanding the Book of Revelationτled by Rev. Dr. Larry Norris 

 

 
September 1: Holy Communion  

 
Scriptures: Luke 14:7-14 

 
Sermon: What is Christian Hospitality? 

 
Rev. Dr. Larry Norris 

 
 

September 8 
 

Scriptures:  Matthew 16:13-20 
 

Sermon: Faith Promotes Action 
 

Rev. Daniel Gómez 
 
 

 
September 15 

 
Scriptures:  Luke 15:1-10 

 
Sermon:  Have You Ever Been Lost? 

 
Rev. Dr. Larry Norris 

 
 
 

September 22 
 
 

Scriptures: Luke 16:1-15 
 

Sermon: A Perfectly Perplexing Parable 
 

Rev. Pamela Wagner 
 
 

September 29 
 

Scriptures: Luke 16:19-31 
 

Sermon: How is My Vision? 
 

Rev. Dr. Larry Norris 
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MISSION U (August 2
-3, 2019) 

Three members of 
Velda Rose United 

Methodist Women attended the 
two day Mission u held at 
Lakeview United Methodist 
Church in Sun City.  Arlene Oisten 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ά²ƻƳŜƴ 
United for Change (150 Years in 
aƛǎǎƛƻƴέΦ .ƛƭƭƛŜ [ŀǊƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ DǊŀŎŜ 
Van Brunt attended the session on 
άtǊŀŎǘƛŎƛƴƎ wŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΥ   The 
Gospel of Mark and Radical 
5ƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎƘƛǇέΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ 
fellowship was unifying as 90 
women and a few men joined 
together to study the past and 
apply it to the future.   The 
mission project was to collect new 
or gently used backpacks and 
underwear to be used to assist 
asylum refugees in the Desert 
Southwest Conference. Our 
October UMW Luncheon will 
feature one of the worship 
experiences from Mission u.  

RESPONSE (THE MAGAZINE OF 
WOMEN IN MISSION) 

The newly arrived July/August 
Response is available in our 
Church Library on Sundays 
between services.  On pp. 8-10 is 
ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ά[ƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ 
LƳƳƛƎǊŀƴǘ ŀǎ ¸ƻǳǊǎŜƭŦέ ōȅ {ƘŀǊƻƴ 
Delgado.   The scripture from 
Leviticus 19:33-34 reminds us,  
ά¸ƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƳƳƛƎǊŀƴǘ ŀǎ 
yourself, because you were 
immigrants in the land of Egypt;  I 
ŀƳ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ¸ƻǳǊ DƻŘΦέ ¢Ƙƛǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
study reminds us that the holy 
family fled into Egypt to seek 
safety from King Herod. 

Remember how Ruth migrated to 
Israel with Naomi her mother-in-
law.  This is a good read for a 
discussion of immigration policies. 

UMW READING PROGRAM 

Step Up to the Plate, Maria 
Singh  by Uma Krishnaswani is a 
simple fiction book for youth in 
the Leadership Development 
category 2019.   A short book to 
read, it is found on the UMW 
shelves on the West Wall of Fitch 
Library. The best time to check 
out books is between services on 
Sunday Mornings.  Join others for 
coffee time and a donut break in 
the Library. This particular story 
tells of a young American born girl 
during World War II when Indian 
immigrants could not become 
citizens.  It is an uplifting story 
about prejudice and forgiveness. 
The heroine, Maria Singh, is the 
child of a Hispanic mother and a 
Muslim father. Thus you see the 
clash of cultures. You also 
experience the prejudice that 
existed against German Americans 
during World War II. 

LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Velda Rose needs a few good 
women or men with a love of 
books to keep the Fitch Library 
open this fall.  Due to the recent 
resignation of our Volunteer 
Librarian, Theressa De Weerd, we 
need to train a few volunteers 
that can take over weekly or 
monthly responsibilities to keep 
the library open this 
season.  Contact Billie Larime to 
set up training times. The Velda 
Rose United Methodist Women 

works closely with the Librarian to 
furnish new books each year and 
helps with other needed library 
duties. 

UMW LUNCHEON ON OCTOBER 3, 
2019 

Mark your calendars as the fall 
season starts with our first noon 
potluck luncheon in Moore Hall on 
October 3, 2019.  We look 
forward to our winter visitors 
returning to join us for fellowship 
and mission work. Our own Pastor 
Larry Norris will be informing us of 
άbŀǘƛǾŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘέ ŀǘ 
the luncheon.   All women are 
invited to attend.   

The first UMW Executive Meeting 
will be help on September 24th at 
9:00 am in Martin Hall.    All 
elected officers should be present 
as well as a representative from 
each circle.  Circles generally will 
begin having monthly meetings 
starting in October. Watch the 
Church Bulletin for dates and 
times.  Any interested woman 
may attend any of the circle 
meetings. Let the circle 
chairperson know that you will be 
attending. Each circle generally 
serves refreshments at the 
meetings. 

EMPOWERING BIBLE VERSE FOR 
WOMEN 

tǊƻǾŜǊōǎ омΥмт ά{ƘŜ ƛǎ ŜƴŜǊƎŜǘƛŎ 
ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊƻƴƎΣ ŀ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪŜǊΦέ 

Submitted by Billie Larime, UMW 
President at Velda Rose UMC  

  



 

7 

1. Customer takes can to a recycling center or puts it into a recycling bin. 
2. The can is transported to a processing facility. 
3. ! Ǝƛŀƴǘ ƳŀƎƴŜǘ ƭƛŦǘǎ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƴǎ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƳŀŘŜ ƻŦ ƳŜǘŀƭǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǎǘŜŜƭΦ {ƛƴŎŜ ŀƭǳƳƛƴǳƳ Ŏŀƴǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƳŀƎƴŜǘƛŎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŘǊƻǇ 

down to a conveyor belt and are gathered. 
4. The aluminum is shredded, washed, and turned into aluminum chips. 
5. The chips are melted in a large furnace. 
6. ¢ƘŜ ƳŜƭǘŜŘ ŀƭǳƳƛƴǳƳ ƛǎ ǇƻǳǊŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ƳƻƭŘǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άƛƴƎƻǘǎέΦ 
7. ¢ƘŜ ƛƴƎƻǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƻ ŀ ŦŀŎǘƻǊȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƳŜƭǘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ Ǌƻƭƭǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴΣ Ŧƭŀǘ ǎƘŜŜǘǎΦ 
8. From the sheets, manufacturers make new products, including new beverage cans,  pie pans, license plate frames, and 

aluminum foil. 
9. Beverage companies fill the cans and deliver them to grocery stores for customers to purchase. 
10. Customers take used cans to a recycling center and the process starts all over again. 
 
 
 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜΣ tƭŜŀǎŜΣ tƭŜŀǎŜΧ¢ƘŜ wǳƳƳŀƎŜ ǎŀƭŜ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нп-26! 

By the time you are reading this article, we will have about 7 weeks until the next rummage sale.  Have you cleaned those 
closets, storage area, or garage yet? If so, do it now or please wait until the next sale.  If you want to shop for furniture, do 
it now. We have a lot of nice furniture. By shopping now or turning in your stuff now, you give us ample time to get items 
sorted or to get furniture rearranged for the sale. 

There are changes happening during the sale month of October.  The last drop off day is Monday, October 14. The last 
ǿŜŜƪ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎΩ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ hŎǘƻōŜǊ т ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мм ŦǊƻƳ т ŀΦƳΦ ǘƻ мл 
a.m.  October 14-18 are for workers only. 

October 21-23 are workers only NO SALES.  This gives the departments time to put finishing touches to their shelves and/
or racks prior to the sale opening the next day. 

Workers are needed now in some departments.  If you have an interest in Hardware, could you please help now.  Many 
ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭŜΥ ŎŀǎƘƛŜǊǎΣ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŜ IƻƭŘƛƴƎ !ǊŜŀΣ .ŀƪŜ {ŀƭŜΣ aŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ƘŜƭǇ 
ǿƛǘƘ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ǎƛǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƴŘ ƻǳǘ ōŀƎǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳǘƘ ŘƻƻǊΣ ǘƻ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ άtŀƛŘέ ǎǘƛŎƪŜǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ŝŀǎǘ 
door, and to be at the west door to be sure that items have been paid for or they do not leave the building.  Workers will 
also be needed in the departments during the hours the sale is open to the public. Because not all winter visitors are back 
for the October sale, workers are in dire need for the fall sale. Please consider helping for this important fundraiser. 

Furniture Reduction Sale 

The rummage sale has a lot of nice furniture.  If you are shopping for furniture, please check out the rummage sale from 7 
a.m. to 10 a.m. on Monday through Friday.  The last shopping day is October 11. If you are coming to shop, be sure to 
enter through the sorting room (by the grocery carts), not through the large garage door.  You will need to pick up a 
ά±ƛǎƛǘƻǊέ ōŀŘƎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴ ƛǘ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΦ 

Department Chairpersons Needed 

Holding Area, A & E, Volunteer Guards, and Ladies Slacks all need people to chair the departments.  Consider volunteering 
in this extremely important fundraiser and contact Joan Most if you can help. 

Rummage Pre-Sale Meeting 

Mark your calendar.  The pre-sale meeting for rummage sale workers is scheduled for Wednesday, October 16, 10 a.m. in 
Moore Hall.  This meeting should last about an hour or less. Workers please try to attend. 
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BROWN BAG & A BOOK:  Join us for lunch and a book 
discussion from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
September 3rd.  Call Myrna Bowman for directions to her 
house. 
 
RED HAT LADIES: The Red Hat ladies will be going to lunch 
on Friday, September 13th to Mokis Hawaiian Grill located 
at 3614 E. Southern Ave, just east of Val Vista. We are going 
to be meeting at Mokis at 11:30 AM. All ladies are welcome 
to join us. Please contact Marj Troute for reservations or for 
more information.  
 

CIRCLE 2: Circle 2 will be meeting September 11 at the Black 
Angus Steakhouse on Hampton Avenue at noon. Please 
contact Arlene Oisten at if you wish to join us. 
 
a9bΩ{ /[¦. a99¢LbD{Υ ¢ƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō ƳŜŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
Saturday of the month at 8 a.m. at the East Valley Café, in 
the parking lot of Goodwill at Main & Recker. All men are 
invited to join us through September.  

 

 
aŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ŦƻǊ ±w¦a/Ωǎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 
Lights Tours with Ollie the Trolley this 
December on 12/1 and 12/9 ! 
±ƛŀ hƭƭƛŜ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊƻƭƭŜȅΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ά²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ 
where all the best holiday lights are 
because their installers tell us! Our 

ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ .ǊƛƎƘǘ LŘŜŀǎ 5ŜŎƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ όhƳŀƘŀΩǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ 
holiday lights installers) guarantees our guests never miss 
ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦŦŜǊǎΦέ  
Times and ticket prices will be announced soon.  
 
A note from Lois Benson: Thanks to everyone for 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŘǊƛǾŜΦ ¸ƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
were very much appreciated by the 4 local schools. We 

have helped 2400 low income children get a good start in 
school. 
 
Thanks also to those who helped deliver the supplies. 
Thanks also to Mary, Jessica, and Bob for the help and 
support from the office. 

Van Ministry drivers are needed for 
Sunday service from now through 
September. If you are able to help, 
please contact Jim Kenyon at or the 
church office.  

Thumb drives are here!  
Missed (or loved) a Sunday sermon? Wish you had a hard 
ŎƻǇȅΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘƛǎŎ ŘǊƛǾŜΚ ±w¦a/ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƻƻƴ ōŜ 
offering thumb drives for $5! Get a new sermon any time by 
the office and reload it for only $2. 
 

Food Pantry: Bottled Water & Canned Food Needed 
The Food Pantry is in need of bottled water. (We 
give out multiple bottles to those in need during 
this hot season!) We are also running low on 
canned food. No need to stock up or make a 
special trip to the grocery storeτsimply bring a 

can with you on Sunday morning. Thank you in advance for 
being a part of this much-needed ministry! 
 

New Cashier Chairperson for Rummage Sale  

bƻǘƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ άŎŀǎƘƛŜǊέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wǳƳƳŀƎŜ {ŀƭŜτ
There will be a different person in charge of that area 
starting with the October 24-26, 2019, sale.  Irma Heasley 
has stepped down as chairperson after many, many faithful 
years of doing the job. K Roemmich has agreed to take this 
position. She is from Devils Lake, North Dakota.  So when 
she calls you, your phone will show an incoming call from 
5ŜǾƛƭǎ [ŀƪŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ άǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛƭέ ƛǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
reach you! It would be helpful if you called her in advance 
or put her number in your phone under Rummage Sale 
Cashier.  We are looking forward to another successful sale. 
 

The Desert Southwest Conference of the United Methodist 
Church has a new hotline. If you suspect fraudulent issues 
or concerns (embezzlement, misappropriation, theft, or 
misuse of church assets, financial statement fraud or 
falsification of contracts, reports, or documents, 
misconduct, violation of ethics or the law, or substance 
abuse, sexual misconduct of clergy, sexual abuse of children 
or vulnerable adults by staff or volunteers, sexual 
harassment), call 1-855-FRAUDHL.COM  
(Company ID: DSCUMC) 

UPCOMING DATES 

 

Å Labor Day,  September 2  (Office Closed) 

Å National Grandparents Day, September 8   

Å Patriot Day,  September 11  

Å Hispanic Heritage Month,  Sept. 15 ð Oct. 15  

Å First day of autumn, September 23  

Å Charge Conference, November 9  
Velda  Rose 
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Board of Trustees Update ς August 18, 2019: 
Heat Pumps / Air Conditioners   
We are replacing two of the large Sanctuary Heat Pump units. The contractor has received the units and they should 
be installed in early September. 

 

Tasks Completed in July: 

-  Medical building light fixtures & plumbing repairs 

-  Repair of water leak in bathroom inside Room A 

-  Installation of "pigeon spikes" around the church campus 

-  Tree trimming & disposal on the West parking lot (West end of Sanctuary) 

-  Repair of commercial lock (by Locksmith) on the Storage closet, next to the Maintenance room 

-  Repair of commercial refrigerator in Moore Hall kitchen 

-  Installation of "weatherstrip" on Moore Hall doors (East & West).   
-  Replace ballast on 2 light fixtures in Martin Hall 

-  Replacement of "lamps" in Medical building and Martin Hall 

-  Install new air filters in AC units in the classrooms upstairs of Moore Hall 

 

The next monthly Board of Trustees Meeting is, Thursday, 9/5/2019 at 6:30 PM in Martin Hall. 

Board of Trustees members:  Duane Clark, President; Howard Orr, Vice President and Secretary; Jill Prather, 
Treasurer; Peg Snowdall; Tim Most; Nado Perez, Ben Dueland, Larry Jackson; Tom Chaney; Rev. Larry Norris and Rev. 
Daniel Gomez Staff Representatives. 
 

 

 

 

Individual Player - $150: Includes 1 player, cart, breakfast, lunch, putting contest & free range balls 
Tee Sponsor - $250: Includes tee sign prominently displayed at a selected hole 
Corporate Sponsor - $1025 (5 available): Includes 2 players, cart, tee sign, breakfast, lunch, putting contest & free range balls 
Promotion Sponsor - $1525: Includes 4 players, carts, tee sign, breakfast, lunch, putting contest & free range balls 
Corporate Title Sponsor - $3525: Includes logo recognition in all publicity, display at tournament,  8 players, carts, tee sign, breakfast, lunch, 
putting contest & free range balls 
 

Schedule 
6-7 am -  Registration, Raffle Tickets for Sale, Free Range Balls, Putting Contest & Continental Breakfast (Sponsored by Single United 
Methodists) 
7:30 am - Shotgun Start 
Noon - Lunch, Raffle Prizes & Awards 

Prizes will be awarded for 
1st, 2nd & 3rd Place Teams 

AUCTION / RAFFLE  DONATIONS 
Donations of products and services welcomed and appreciated 

All Proceeds Benefit Lura Turner Homes for Adults with Developmental Disabilities. 
For more information, call 602-943-4789 

Or register online at https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/lth-golf-tournament-online-registration/  

https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/golf-tournament/
https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/golf-tournament/
https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/golf-tournament/
https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/golf-tournament/
https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/golf-tournament/
https://www.luraturnerhomes.org/lth-golf-tournament-online-registration/
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Prayer Requests 
The Prayer Request Book is on the podium outside the Sanctuary doors on Sunday. 
The book is open to everyone who has a loved one or friend they would like to have 

remembered in prayer. Contact the office with prayers during the week.  
 

Church office: (480) 832-2111   
UMW Prayer Chain: Ruth Mogen 

Alfred Beck & Family 
Barbara Corn 
Bart Gawker 
Boni Lundin 
Bruce Williams 
Carl Anderson Family  
Carlos Aguilera 
Carlyel Wackler & Family 
Charlyne Armstrong 
Carol Zamora 
Craig Hammitt 
Krolick Family 
The family of Darrel Moses 
David Guevara 
David Parks 
The Family of David Perrin 
David Soldinger 
Ed Hausknecht 
Fran McCullough 

Geri Edson 
Jack and Bea Lewandowski 
Jill Prather 
Jim & Betty White 
John Armold 
John Blanchard 
John & Irene Shackelford 
Karen Marcinko 
Karen Tessman 
Ken Rio Family 
Kris & Eddy Bramal 
The Krolick Family 
Lance Paulsen 
Laurie & Joe Glendenning 
Lyle & Marylou Wermager 
Lynda & Ron Boysen 
Matthew Shelton 
Melody Evans 
Michael Francis & Annie 

Grace Smith 
Nadine Burley  
Nora Leesley 
Norm Perrill 
Penny Ponte & Family 
Randy Gorman 
Rhiannon Ross 
The Scott Family 
Shannon Boysen 
Sonia Minnitti 
The Family of Ted Hulett 
Zella Scheidler 
Our Troops, Veterans, 
Church, & Country  
Unhooked Recovery  
 

 

Thank you to all my church family 
for prayers, hugs and cards during 
the recent loss of my beloved 
sister, Toni Marie Oberle on July 
6th.  My family and I felt your love 
and concern and it helped us in our 
grief. 
 
Sincerely, 
Billie Larime 

In need of prayer? Call head of the 
UMW Prayer Chain Ruth Mogen, 
the church office, or fill out the 
Prayer Request section on back of 
the Sunday services attendance 
sheet.  
The heartfelt and persistent prayer of a 
righteous man (believer) can accomplish 
much [when put into action and made 
effective by Godτit is dynamic and can 
have tremendous power].  James 5:16 


